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July 29, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration and approval is a proposed ordinance for the establishment of the 212th Avenue Northeast realignment from the existing intersection of 212th Avenue Northeast northerly to Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road.  In accordance with the provisions of Revised Code of Washington 36.81.010, this establishment will provide for new rights-of-way necessary for the realignment of 212th Avenue Northeast from the existing intersection of 212th Avenue Northeast and Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road, as well as the Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road intersection improvements.
Capital improvement project 101404 calls for improving traffic and safety operations at the intersection of Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road and 212th Avenue Northeast.  The existing intersection has limited sight distance, no turn lanes, and narrow shoulders.  The proposed intersection improvements will extend approximately 690 feet south from the intersection on 212th Avenue Northeast and approximately 850 feet along 
Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road. 

The road improvements will:
· Widen the existing shoulders on Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road to eight feet for a distance of approximately 850 feet.
· Add a 12-foot-wide turning lane for eastbound and westbound traffic on Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road at the intersection with 

212th Avenue Northeast for a distance of approximately 850 feet.
· Improve sight distance at the intersection by shifting the intersection of
212th Avenue Northeast with Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road approximately 200 feet east by realigning 212th Avenue Northeast.
· Rebuild the traffic signal at the intersection.
· Relocate existing utilities.
· Construct mechanically-stabilized retaining walls on the east side of 
212th Avenue Northeast and the south side of Northeast Woodinville-Duvall Road to protect sensitive areas. 
· Construct gravel-filled dispersion trenches and a conveyance system for stormwater management.

· Create and enhance on-site wetlands, on-site stream, and buffers as mitigation for unavoidable impacts.

Construction of the project started in June 2009 and shall be completed in summer 2010.  This project is partially funded with money from the Federal Highway Administration.  It was necessary to begin construction prior to finalizing this establishment in order to meet the construction deadline for the federal funding.

A number of environmental mitigation measures have been included in the construction of the project.  Environmental review of the project was conducted under the State Environmental Policy Act with preparation of an Environmental Checklist on July 7, 2007, and issuance of a Determination of Non-Significance on August 2, 2007.  This project is consistent with plans, policies, and objectives of the 2008 King County Comprehensive Plan and 2008 Transportation Needs Report.

Public input has been sought and welcomed by the project team.  Public involvement coordination has included public meetings, newsletters, fact sheets, and a public website.  This design is generally supported by the community, and there is a clear commitment by King County to complete construction in summer 2010.
I recommend that the King County Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff


Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Division Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Paulette Norman, P.E., County Road Engineer, RSD, DOT


Rick Brater, P.E., Manager, Engineering Services Section (ESS), RSD, DOT

